
HOUGHS NECK BULLETIN © OCTOBER 2017

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE HOUGHS NECK COMMUNITY COUNCIL, INC. © 2017				    OCTOBER 2017 VOLUME 61  ISSUE 2

Houghs Neck
BULLETIN 

1193 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck, MA 02169

NON PROFIT
US  POSTAGE

PAID
BOSTON MA 

PERMIT # 59319

Presidents Message: Hello Houghs Neck, ChowdaFest 2017 is behind 
us and I think it was the best ever.  Thanks to Jim McCarthy 
and all the volunteers that helped to make it as successful as 
it was.  The band, “Superfly” was terrific, very entertaining. 
The Chowda from the restaurants and individuals gave us a 
sampling of how many ways Chowder can be made.  Thanks 
to all the participants and congratulations to the winners.  The 
councils  Good Neighbor Banquet will be held on October 22, at 5PM in the St 
Thomas Aquinas Hall on Darrow Street.  This year Rick and Linda Bythrow 
are our Good Neighbors Kristin O’Brien will be recognized for her civic 
contributions to the community.  We will also be honoring a person that has 
received the Good Neighbor award once already but now she is a “Centurion” 
Paula Younie has only lived in the Neck for 96 of her 100 years, but she is a 
necka through and through. HarvestFest is next on our calendar October 28, 
from 11 to 1 at Brill Field next to the Little Playground on Fensmere Street. 
Nicole O’Hare is chairing the event that will inlcude pony rides, crafts, bounce 
house, games and lots of other fun things to do.  Water and Cider will served.  
If you would like to help out with this event please contact Nicole at colelee@
gmail.com. There are lot’s of events happening in Houghs Neck over the next 
few months.  We will keep you posted.  Have a save Halloween  Dave

COMMUNITY HAPPENINGS
Seaside Cafe at the Houghs Neck Community Center page 6 

Senior Activities and hot lunch  - Monday’s & Wednesday’s at 11:00am
Mobile Food Pantry at the HN Community Center page 6 - 

2nd & 4th Wednesday’s of the month at 3:00PM Free Bag of Food - arrive by 3PM 
9th Annual Smegs Legs Road Race  Page 4 

Broad Meadows School  Oct 7, 2017 - registration 7:30am - Race 9am
Free Flu Shots Page 3 all weclcome - bring insurance card

 Holy Trinity Parish - St. Thomas Aquinas Hall Sun. Oct. 8th 9:30 -10:30 
Seaside Social Club Page 5

Hough’s Neck Congregational Church Tues., Oct 17 - 7:00pm.
Annual HarvestFest see ad fromt page 

Houghs Neck Community Council - Brill Field Oct 28, 11:00am to 1:00pm 
Houghs Neck Garden Club page 3 

Nov.1 - MWRA Community Room, Nut Island, 2nd floor, 149 Sea Avenue 

By the Sea Holiday Fair Page 5
Houghs Neck Congregational Church Nov 3 and 4, 2017

Annual PunkinChunkin see ad fromt page 
Troop 6 - Pagent Field - November 4th 10am - 2pm

Quincy Yacht Club Meat Raffle Page 5
Quincy Yacht Club - Sunday Nov. 5 - Public Welcome

ELECTION DAY Tuesday November 7th ~ 7am to 8pm
A Fair for All Seasons Page 4

Holy Trinity Parish - St Thomas Aquinas Hall Nov. 18, 2017 10am -3pm

Come join us for the 13th Annual

HARVESTFEST
Sunday, October 28, 2017

11:00am ~ 1:00pm
Next to the “Little Seaside Park”  at Brill Field

Fensmere Ave and Sea Street

Enjoy Pony Rides, Crafts, Games, 
Bounce, Cider and Coffee

Refreshments available

This is a FREE Family event sponsored by the  
Houghs Neck Community Council 

to volunteer contact; Jim McCarthy @ HoughsNeckQuincy@gmail.com

On November 4th, 
bring your left over 

Halloween 
pumpkins and 

Jack-o’-Lanterns to 
Pageant Field from 

10-2 and launch 
them with 
Troop 6’s 

trebuchet* and 
giant sling shot! 

*It’s like a catapult, only 
cooler!

Please join us for food, 
games, and lots of 
smashed pumpkins!

$5 Per Launch
10lb Pumpkin Max

Bring your unwanted 
extra candy and we will 
send it to our soldiers 

overseas!

All proceeds go to support
Boy Scout Troop 6 Quincy

www.troop6quincy.com for more info

Arial view of 2017 ChowdaFest                                      Mike Cheeney photo

2017 ChowdaFest Winners  First Place Fox and Hounds, Second Place 
Wood Road Deli, Third Place Tony’s Clam Shop, with Ward One Councilor 
Margaret Laforest.

COME CELEBRATE OUR 
GOOD NEIGHBOR’S

Rick & Linda Bythrow - Kristin O’Brien  
and Centurian Paula Younie

Sunday, October 22, 2017 ~ $15.00

St. Thomas Aquinas Hall ~ Darrow St. & Manet Ave.
Family Style Turkey Dinner ~ by Simply Good Catering
for Tickets or too place an ad call Eileen 617-479-4107 or 

email hnccbulletin@yahoo.com
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In Memory of
Virginia Kamb

Thelma (Timcoe) Powers
from

Betty McLean

In Memory of
LTJG Christopher Smeglin

from
Vic & Gayle Davidson

Happy Birthday
Lisa DeAngelo    

October 5th                 
from

Auntie Veva

In Memory of
Tom Tordoff

  On his 13th Anniversary
October 18th

Love
His Wife Sheila

In Memory of
Virginia Kamb                     

from
Mass State Police Marine Unit

In Memory of
Ciara Durkin

from
Angela Durkin

In Memory of
Virginia Kamb

from
Billy Kamb

Gifts to the Houghs Neck 
Community Council Scholarship Fund

Memorial or Honorary Donations
The “In Honor Of or Memorials” printed in the Bulletin each month 
are from your neighbors who give a donation. They may recognize 
a loved ones birthday, anniversary, wedding, birth, passing, letting a 
friend know you are thinking of them or any occasion. All donations 
are given to the Houghs Neck Scholarship Fund.  On June 20, 2017 
the Scholarship committee presented $9250.00  to 3 High School 
Seniors and 8 College Students continuing there education. Since June, 
1964 they have presented $249,325 to brightest students from Houghs Neck. 
You may honor a loved one or friend by placing a memorial or in honor of, 
with a donation. Please send a request to David DiBona 45 Turner Street, 
Quincy MA 02169.  
The scholarship committee also has for sale the “Houghs Neck 
History” book for $10.00. Available at E & T Ceramics or by calling  
617-479-4107. The future of Houghs Neck thank’s you in Advance for your Generosity.

Houghs Neck Community Council
Executive Committee

	 President					     Dave DiBona	
	 Vice President					    Kathy Pavidis
	 Treasurer					     Eileen Timcoe
	 Recording Secretary				    Alda Lyons
	 Corresponding Secretary			   Patt McCone
Board Members:
	 Kathy DiBona 	 Amy DiBona 		  Helen Kelley
           	Aaron Cavin	        	 Nicole O’Hare		 Jim McCarthy

	 Tom Timcoe 		  Zoe Antonoupoulos
		        There are open seats if you are interested.  			 

email hnccbulletin@yahoo.com for additional information

100% SERVICE
GUARANTEE

BVK • SCI • #7d • Job No 27742 • Deware Ads •  4” x 6” • 04/12/06 • V1 • ir

Deware Funeral Home
576 Hancock Street
Quincy, MA  02170

(617) 472-1137

DignityMemorial.com

A Service Family Affiliate of AFFS and Service Corporation International,
492 Rock Street, Fall River, MA  02720, (508) 676-2454.

For a no-obligation consultation,
call our location listed below.

We can help make planning your final journey
an easier process for you – and your family.

Just on the the benefits you’ll receive with all 
Dignity Memorial® Funeral and Cremation Plans.

Service Beyond Expectation
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Sympathy and Condolences are
extended to the friends & families of

In Memory of
Thomas Wilson Jr.

from
Barbara Wilson

In Memory of
Jack & Ruth Duffy

Ginny & Eddie Kasper
from

John & Babe Duffy

In Memory of
Gloria “Mammy” Norling

from
Donna Solchenberger

In Memory of
Barbara Bertoni

from
Jerry & Wendy Connors

In Memory of
John Michael Sullivan

 10th Anniversary
John (Sully) Sullivan

Mary Sullivan
Miss you all
Love Helen

Happy Birthday
October 14th

Agnes Kenney
Karen Walker
Flo Whitney

from
Veva

Barbara M. (Kelly) Bertoni, age 
66, passed away on September 
14th., after a courageous battle with 
cancer. Barbara was an Emergency 
Room nurse for 31+ years, saving 
lives at Carney Hospital and loved 
her co-workers, along with her 
family and friends at the Town River 
Yacht Club, Quincy Yacht Club and 
the Quincy Elks Lodge. She enjoyed 
boating, traveling, dancing, kick 
boxing. Wife of Frank C. Bertoni, 
(Q.P.D., retired) and mother of Jon 
and Jeffrey. Sister of Deb DiBella, 
Dianna Sullivan. Cherised Nana 
to Jeffrey and Nicholas Bertoni. 
Donations may be made to Seasons 
Hospice, 20 Mall Rd., Ste 450, 
Burlington, MA 01803. 

John J. Cotter passed away on 
August 27th. at age 84. He was a 
Korean War veteran, U.S. Navy. 
John worked in security for 27 
years with Brinks and 12 years 
at the Hynes Convention Center. 
Husband of Colette M. (Grenier) 
Cotter, and father of John S. Cotter, 
Kathleen Garvey and Jane Grew and 
5 grandchildren; and his sister Doris 
Buccio.

William C. Corea, Ph.D., age 65, 
died Sept. 11. Son of Rev. Dr. Peter 
V. Corea and the Rev. M. Alicia 
Corea who served as co-pastors of 
the Houghs Neck Congregational 
Church for 50+ years. He attended 
Milton Academy got his Bachelor 
Degree in geological sciences. He 
earned a Master of Science Degree 
in Earth and planetary sciences 
from MIT and culminated into a 
degree of Doctor of Philosophy in 
the field of geology. He was married 
to Patricia Jean “Patty, for 31 years. 
He worked for Chevron Oil Field 
Research Company in the research 
arm of Standard Oil Company 
of California.In 2015, Dr. Corea 
celebrated 40 years of membership 
in the American Association of 
Petroleum Geologist and Geological 
Society of America. He authored 
nine patents and traveled throughout 
the world interpreting oil well data as 
Chevron’s representative. Services 
will be at a later date.Donations 
may be made to the Houghs Neck 
Congregational Church, 310 Manet 
Ave, Quincy, MA 02169.
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Thank You - Houghs Neck
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Houghs Neck  
Garden Club

Coupon #1

2 Large 
Cheese
Pizzas
$15.99

Toppings Extra
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #2
2.00 Off

Any Order
of $18.00
or more

Cannot be combined with any 
other offers or coupons. 

Credit Cards are not accepted 
with this coupon

Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #3
2 Fish & 

Chips
Dinners
$16.99

5 Pieces Haddock,
French Fries, Coleslaw 

& Tarter Sauce
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

Coupon #4
Super Seafood 

Platter
$20.99

Haddock, Shrimp,
Clam Strips, Scallops, 

Onion Rings
Must Mention Coupon when ordering.

Limited Time Offer

TIME OUT PIZZA & GRILL
524 Sea Street, Quincy MA

OPEN  Mon ~ Sat, 11am ~ 10pm / Sun, Noon ~ 9pm
PIZZA, CALZONES, SANDWICHES, SUBS
PASTA, SEAFOOD, SALADS & DINNERS

For Fast Service & Delivery Please Call:
(617) 479-2300FREE

DELIVERY
orders over $7.00

FREE
DELIVERY
orders over $7.00www.timeoutpizzaandgrill.com

Piano Lessons
Experienced Teacher ~ All Ages ~  617-481-9153 ~ 617-479-4107

The Houghs Neck Community Center  
operates under the direction of the Houghs 

Neck Community Council, Inc.  Funded with a 
Community Development Block Grant through 

the City of Quincy Planning Department

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR  
ADVERTISERS ~ THEY SUPPORT US

November 2017 Deadline is  
October 27 - 2017

Holy Trinity Parish
A Fair For  

All Seasons 
Saturday, November 18, 2017 
10:00AM to 3:00PM St. Thomas 
Aquinas Hall  Darrow St., off Sea 
St. ~ Hough’s Neck, Quincy, MA 
Quality Handmade Crafts by South 
Shore Artisans Raffles - Kitchen - 
Baked Goods - Kids Corner  Knitted 
Items - Holiday Gifts  ADMISSION: 
A non-perishable food/toiletry item  
For more info 617-479-4107

Our speaker on October 4th , 2017, 
is Barbara Graceffa whose subject as 
described in last month’s Bulletin 
is “Bring the Outdoors In.”  On 
Wednesday, November 1st, Cheryl 
Monroe returns to the Houghs 
Neck Garden Club where she will 
give a talk on “Blended Gardens.”  
Feeling guilty and confused by 
the hype surrounding native-only 
planting?  Overwhelmed by terms 
like invasive, aggressive, exotic, 
indigenous, sustainable? Worried 
about the environmental impact 
of our garden?  Cheryl will help 
us learn the science and dispel the 
myths behind the Native vs. Exotic 
Plant Debate as well as help us plan 
the best way to make a garden that 
we, the pollinators, and Mother 
Earth will adore.  Both meetings will 
be held in the MWRA Community 
Room at Nut Island, 2nd floor, 149 
Sea Avenue, starting at 7pm with 
refreshments and a brief business 
meeting followed by the program 
at 7:30pm.  New members are 
welcome!

Looking ahead, on December 6th, 
Cynthia Lewis will lead her popular 
holiday wreath-making workshop 
to be held at the Houghs Neck 
Community Center.  More about this 
in the next issue of the Bulletin.

The Club is a member of the Garden 
Club Federation of Massachusetts 
and National Garden Clubs, Inc.

To find out more about the Club 
visit our website at: http://hngc123.
wix.com/houghsneckgardenclub/.

HOUGHS NECK COMMUNITY CENTER 
1193 Sea Street, Quincy, Ma 
Tel. 617-376-1385 
Cynthia Lewis, Director  

 

 

 
SEASIDE CAFÉ serves a really good Homemade 
Hot Lunch. Roast pork, turkey, Baked chicken, 
pasta, meatloaf, and more 
Monday  & Wednesday at 11am. $3.00   
Coffee with pastry served. just $1.00 

oooooooo 
Bingo every  Monday & Wednesday 12:30-3pm. 
25 cents a card. Serving great refreshment & coffee $1.00 

Scrabble Monday & Wednesdays @ noon 

Blood Pressure Clinic Free Every 2nd & 4th Thursday  
9:30-11am.  

Book Group Thurs. September  14th @ 7pm All welcome 
Discuss The Woman in Cabin Ten by Ruth Ware Meet at the 
Quincy Yacht Club. 
    
 
 

Kid’s Programs 
Cartoon Drawing Monday October 2nd 3-5pm 
Movie     Wednesday Oct. 4th 3-5pm 
Painting     Wednesday Oct  11th 3-5 .  
Outdoor Games Monday  Oct 16th 3-5 
Movie     Wednesday Oct. 18th 3-5pm 
Free Playgroup  Tuesday October 24 10am 
Beads /Jewelry    Monday Oct. 23rd  3-5  
Kids Cooking  Wednesday Oct. 25th 3-5 
Sewing Fun   Monday Oct. 30th @  3-5 
Free Playgroup  Thursday Nov. 2nd 10am 
Hammers & Nails Monday   Nov. 6th  3-5  
Slimey stuff   Wednesday Nov. 8th 3-5pm 
 

Adult Programs 
Resin & Sea Glass Creations 

Saturday October 21st  @ 10am 
see us on HNCC FB 

call for details 617 833 8575 
rsvp to seapeony@comcast.net  

 
Draw Cartoons Monday October 2nd @  3-5  
Step by Step instruction. lots of laughs . free . Age 5+ 

FREE Movie & popcorn  Wed. October 4th 3-5  
 Legos, watch the movie & its a social. age 5+ drop off  

Painting  Wednesday October 11th 3-5. harvest time 
painting  & its a social. age 5+ drop off $3 

Kids Outdoor games  Monday Oct. 16th  @  3-5        
A little strategy & lots of laughs . free . Age 5+ 

FREE Movie & popcorn  Wed. October 18th 3-5  
 Legos, watch the movie & its a social. age 5+ drop off  

Jewelry /Beads Wednesday Oct 23rd 3- 5pm  
Always  a good time. A social experience. Lots of new 
beads. make a key chain, earring bracelets and more. Free 

Kids Cooking  Wednesday Oct. 25th 3-5pm. Make a 
yummy  easy supper with a sweet treat for dessert.  for Age 5+. $3. 

Kids Outdoor games  Monday Oct. 16th  @  3-5        
A little strategy & lots of laughs . free . Age 5+ 

Sewing Fun Wednesday Oct. 30th  @  3-5  
We will  make Halloween/Harvest bags. Always fun. $4 

Free Playgroup Tuesday October 24th 10am & 
Thursday Nov.2nd 10am  Age 2.5 + Story time,  
Seasonal Crafts and social. All welcome. Free  

Hammers & Nails  Monday Nov. 6th 3-5pm 
Learn how to hold a hammer, use a drill. Drive a nail. We 
will use screwdrivers. Eyehooks and more. Ages 5+ $3 

Slimey stuff   3-5 Wednesday Nov. 8th 3-5 
 Science made fun & its a social. age 5+ drop off $3 
 
.    
 

Free Food Pantry 
Wednesday @ 3pm October 4& 18 

A free food program, please arrive by 3pm  
for free bag of food.  

Pass the word                 All Welcome 
 
 
 

 

Senior Lunch 
 Monday & Wednesday 
Do you know a lonely senior?  
Maybe they lost their partner  

or just need some social contact.   
Please invite them to the  

Houghs Neck Community Center 
 

Thank you Mr DiBona and the 
Scholarship Committee for the Book 
Award.  I was so happy that you could 
help me financially. I can’t wait for 
the next year and making you proud 
of me.  Davis Stewart

FREE FLU SHOTS

Free Flu Shots will be 
available at Holy Trinity 

Parish - St. Thomas Aquinas 
Hall Sun. Oct. 8th 9:30 -10:30 

Bring your insurance card. 
Also free blood pressure 

clinic conducted by the Parish 
Nurses. Contact Barbara if you 

have any questions
 617-479-8573
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HOLY TRINITY PARISH
Fr. Martin Dzengeleski - Pastor

MASS SCHEDULE
Sat. 4:30pm MBS & 6:00pm OLGC  ~  Sun.  8:30am MBS & 10:30am OLGC

www.holytrinityquincy.com    ~    facebook: holytrinity quincy
Office Hours; Monday-Thursday 10:00 am ~ 5:00 pm.

Friday office is CLOSED, Saturday and Sunday by appointment 
Confessions; Saturdays 3:00- 4:00 pm at Our Lady’s and By Appointment

Targeted Social Media Marketing  

Expanded Internet Exposure  

Professional Photography  

3D Virtual Home Tour  

FAITH FORMATION
We have just added the ability to pay for faith formation directly online with credit cards 
or checks, please see the “faith formation” tab on the website for more information 
and to get your children enrolled! We are looking forward to beginning our many 
different programs in September including A Family of Faith (a new family centered 
program for children in Grades 1,3,4 and 5), our classroom model instruction at 
Most Blessed Sacrament for Grades 1-5, continuing Edge for Middle School and 
Year I and II Confirmation Preparation. There are many opportunities for teens in 
middle and high school to complete school required service hours around the parish. 
Contact Brian Kirby for more information. Take a look at the Mission Trip video on 
the website that shows the wonderful work our high schoolers accomplished during 
their week of service in Mexico, Maine this past July.

Youth Ministry
Brian is looking for ideas on events teens would like to do this coming year as we 
begin to launch youth ministry for everyone, get in touch with him to get involved! 
We will also be making a trip to the mission house in Maine over Columbus Day 
weekend to help a homeowner insulate her trailer for the winter and also visit the 
local nursing home. Open to all high schoolers, promises to be a fun weekend again 
this year! 

Parish Nurses
Will hold the monthly blood pressure clinic on Sunday, October 8th after the 8:30 am 
Mass at St. Thomas Aquinas Hall. Join them for fellowship and to have your blood pressure 
checked.

Fr.MartinHolyTrinityParish@gmail.com

The Houghs Neck Community Council will hold their annual Good Neighbor Honor 
Awards Night on Sunday, October 22, 2017 at 5:00pm.We are producing a Program 
Booklet, with advertising The proceeds from the ads will go toward offsetting the 
expenses of the Awards Night and other Community Council activities. What better way 
to assist our community to advertise in our booklet, You will become a part of the evening, 
through your assistance in recognizing the best part of the Houghs Neck Community, 
our Good Neighbors. The names of the awards winners are published included in this 
Bulletin, If you wish to recognize any of the winners, you may do so in your ad, but 
please congratulate them all if you can. 
The cost of the ads are as follows.  Full Page 8” X 5”  $50.00   Half Page 4” X 5” $35.00  
Quarter Page (Business Card) 2” X 5”  $25.00 Booster (Mr & Mrs. Name only)1 Line  $ 2.00  
(1 Name only)   1 Line   $ 1.00 
I wish to place an ad in the 2017 Honor Awards Night Program Booklet, for the 
Houghs Neck Community Council.  The size ad I wish to place is a:   
	  Full page 		   Half page 		   Quarter page
	  Mr. & Mrs. Name Booster	  		   One Name Booster
Ad Copy: Please type/print clearly or attach to this letter, A Copy Ready 
ad if possible. No proofs will be available prior to printing:
__________________________________________________________
Booster Copy : Please type or print clearly: 
Mr. & Mrs. Name: __________________ $2.00 Name Only:________________ $1.00
For further Information contact, Eileen 479-4107 or hnccbulletin@yahoo.com
Make Check Payable to: Houghs Neck Community Council.
Hurry because the deadline for the ads to be submitted is October 12, 2017
All ads must be submitted to E & T Printing 367 Billings Road, Wollaston, MA 02170.                   

smegs-legs run 2017
Saturday, October 7, 2017. 

Beautiful, oceanside run route  
and fun time honoring LTJG Chris Smeglin

www.smegs-legs.org
The 9th annual Smegs-Legs 5 Mile Run is a relatively flat, scenic loop that 
swings through the area of Houghs Neck, Quincy with beautiful ocean and 
marsh views along the route. There are 3 water stops. The course is USATF 
certified. Finishing times by Spilter Race Systems. New 2 Mile Run for Grades 
5-8 students only! For those who don’t wish to run, there is a 2 mile walk. 
Free t-shirts to first 300 participants. There will be pre and post-race 
refreshments, and many fun raffles. Race proceeds benefit 3 local charities.
Event details and schedule

The Smegs-Legs 5 Mile Run and the 2 Mile Walk begin at 9:00 AM  
from the Broad Meadows Middle School in Quincy. 

For grades 5-8 students only there will be a 2 mile run! 
Registration opens at 7:30 am. Race starts at 9:00 am. 

Race events end at 12:00pm. 
Free parking on school grounds. Bring extra money for multiple raffles

Bernies General Store
M ~ G

Open 7 days ~ 6AM to 10PM

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

617- 47 9 - 8 2 7 0

UNDER NEWMANAGEMENT
Dinners
Ziti: with Sauce, Meatball, Sausage, Eggplant, Chicken Cutlet, 
   Veal Cutlet, Ziti Chicken Broccoli Alfredo
Dinner Plates: Wing Dings, Gyro, Fresh Chicken Tenders,  Buffalo Wings,  
   Honey BBQ Wings, Fresh Bullalo Tenders
Marinated Dinners: Steak Tips, Grilled   Chicken  
Specialty Dinners: Homemade Meat Lasagna
Seafood Plates and Sides 
Fish Haddock w/Chips, Rice or Onion Rings
   Clam Strips ~ Clams Bellies ~ Scallops ~ Shrimp ~ Combo ~ Fishermans Platter

Burgers ~ Fries ~ Appertizers ~ Fresh Salads ~ Ice Cream & Desserts

Call for FAST SERVICE 
and DELIVERY 

405 Sea Street, Quincy  
Mon ~ Sat 11am - 9:30pm

Sun 12 noon - 9:30pm

Free 2-lt Soda
when you buy any Large Specialty Pizza

Must mention offer when ordering ~ With coupon only 
Offer may not be combined ~ Expires April 30th 2015

Create Your own Pizza ~ Calzones
Special ty Pizza ~ Calzone ~ Skinny Pizza

Featuring al l  Your Favori te Toppings 

S u b s  ~ W r a p s
S p e c i a l t y  S u b s ~  S t e a k  S u b s

H o t  a n d  C o l d  S u b s  ~  W h i t e  o r  W h e a t

$14.99
Tw o  L a r g e  C h e e s e  P i z z a

Must mention offer when ordering ~ With coupon only 
Offer may not be combined ~ Expires April 30th 2015

$1.00 Off
A n y  L a r g e  S u b  o r  W r a p

Must mention offer when ordering ~ With coupon only 
Offer may not be combined ~ Expires April 30th 2015

$2.00 Off
Any order $20.00 or more

Must mention offer when ordering ~ With coupon only 
Offer may not be combined ~ Expires April 30th 2015

Price
Breaker
CheeseBurger

On a Bulkie
Fries, Can of Soda

$7.49(      )no
 substitutions

Bernies General Store
M ~ G

Open 7 days ~ 6AM to 10PM

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

Bernies General Store
M ~ G

Open 7 days ~ 6AM to 10PM

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

Now Offering Free Food Delivery in Houghs Neck Area ONLY

Take Out Orders Call: 617-479-7441
1149 Sea Street ~ Houghs Neck

Holy Trinity Parish

A Fair For All Seasons 
Saturday, November 18, 2017 

10:00AM to 3:00PM
St. Thomas Aquinas Hall 

Darrow St., off Sea St. ~ Hough’s Neck, Quincy, MA

Quality Handmade Crafts by South Shore Artisans
Raffles - Kitchen - Baked Goods - Kids Corner 

Knitted Items - Holiday Gifts 
ADMISSION: A non-perishable food/toiletry item

For more info 617-479-4107

Happy

Palliative Care
A Palliative Care and Advance Care Planning Seminar will be held Sunday 
Oct. 15th at Holy Trinity Parish Hall, Our Lady of Good Counsel 237 Sea St. 
Quincy from 1-3 pm. Diane McCarthy a board certified chaplain will present 
this much misunderstood program thought to be for dying patients, but can 
also benefit people who are diagnosed with a serious illness. This free seminar 
is something that everyone should learn about before we find ourselves in this 
position with a family member or friend. Call 617-479-8573 (Barbara) if you 
have any questions.

Diane Fratolillo and Karen Walker rescued 5 baby squirrels whom had lost their 
mom. They were dehydrated, riddled with parasites and undernourished.  After a 
week of searching to find an animal rehabilitator,  we were able to place them with a 
vet who will care for them, then release them.

Karen Walker Photos
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FLAVIN  
& FLAVIN REALTY

617-479-1000
Flavin & Flavin 
1085 Hancock St. Quincy Center
Visit: www.ßavinandßavin.com

Complete Real Estate Service Since 1925

Free Opinion of Value
~

Committed to Property Ownership
~

Offering Seller &
Buyer RepresentationSOLD

a century of connecting people with homes

HOUGHS NECK CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH
Pastor. Steve Vandergrift
Sunday Service 10:00am  

Fellowship Coffee Hour following Service
310 Manet Avenue ~ 617-479-8778 www.hncong.org

By the Sea Holiday Fair 
Houghs Neck Congregational Church 310 Manet Avenue  

November 3 and 4, 2017

The Seaside Social Club will meet on Tuesday, October 17 at the Houghs 
Neck Congregational Church.    Members will gather for a business meeting 
at 6:30 and the program, which is open to the public, will begin at 7:00.  Our 
guest speaker will be Lori Earl who will share the stirring story of Esther 
Grace Earl.  Esther’s short life provided inspiration to author John Green, 
who wrote the bestselling book, The Fault in Our Stars and the blockbuster 
movie of the same name. Since her death in 2010 she is far from forgotten.

Lori and Wayne Earl, Esther’s parents and co-authors of New York Times 
Bestseller and Goodreads Choice 2014 winner This Star Won’t Go Out, live 
here in Quincy.  People Magazine said of Esther’s book:  “This moving read 
will have you reaching for the tissues and smiling with delight. Stunningly 
alive on the page, Esther shows that sometimes the true meaning of life—
helping and loving others—can be found even when bravely facing death.”   

Together, Lori and Wayne contributed to and curated the memoir of their 
daughter. The middle of five children, Esther was diagnosed with thyroid 
cancer when she was 12-years old; the family moved to Quincy to be near 
Boston Children’s Hospital for her treatment and care. Inspired by their 
daughter’s energy and natural empathy, Esther’s parents set up the non-profit 
foundation This Star Won’t Go Out (TSWGO) following her death in 2010. 
The 501c3 nonprofit works to serve families with children diagnosed with 
life-threatening cancer, and to inspire young people to live lives of hope and 
purpose. To date, TSWGO has given away over $450,000 in financial grants. 

Lori Earl is the Executive Director of TSWGO.  Previously, she was an 
Instructor and Student Success Coach at Quincy College. Lori is also a certified 
English teacher, with degrees in Psychology and Intercultural Studies.  She 
and her husband continue to reside in Quincy with their two sons, their black 
lab, and Esther’s cat, Pancake.

Esther’s book, This Star Won’t Go Out, will be available for sale.

By the Sea Holiday Fair
Fri., Nov. 3 (6-9:00 p.m.) 

Sat., Nov. 4 (9:00 a.m.-3:00 p.m.)
Check out our new tables with

Gift Baskets ~ Pet Items ~ Crafts ~ Baked Goods 
Sugar and Spice ~ Roll-ups (Take-a-Chance),  

 Bling Boutique ~ Resale Shop Wonderful Food
 Raffles for Children & Adults with Awesome Prizes

Kitchen Open for  Friday Night Dinner 
Saturday for Breakfast and Lunch

For More Information  ~ Call 617-479-8778
Admission is free.  Toiletry donations will graciously be accepted           

for DOVE, Inc. (Domestic Violence Ended).

Sunday 
November 5, 2017
1:00 PM - 4:00 PM

PUBLIC INVITED

Quincy Yacht Club
MEAT RAFFLE

 Mark your calendars for our By the Sea Holiday Fair on Friday evening, 
November 3rd from 6:00 to 9:00 p.m. and on Saturday, November 4th, from 
9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Check out our new tables featuring Gift Baskets and 
Pet Items - along with many of your favorites such as the Take-a-Chance 
table, Crafts, and the Resale Shop.  We will have homemade pickles and 
jams, baked goods, Christmas items, bling and much more.  And don’t forget 
our Raffles with many awesome prizes!!  Something for everyone!  Come 
on Friday night for dinner and on Saturday for breakfast and/or lunch.  For 
questions please call or e-mail the church at 617-479-8778 or hncc@comcast.
net.  Admission is free.  Toiletry donations will graciously be accepted for 
DOVE, Inc. (Domestic Violence Ended).  We look forward to seeing you at 
the By the Sea Holiday Fair on November 3rd and 4th.

Election Day ~ Nov 7th
   Elections concerning Ward 1 - alphabetical order by last name

Ward 1 City Council - David McCarthy ~ Joseph Murphy
Councilor at Large - Noel DiBona ~ Margaret Laforest ~ Nina Liang ~ Ann Mahoney ~ Dan Raymondi ~ Steve Tougas
School Committee - Anthony J. Andronico ~ Doug Gutro ~ David Jacobs ~ Emily Lebo ~ Geraldine Manning ~ Mark Sauter
The Houghs Neck Community Council does not endorse, sponsor or assist any candidate for political office. 
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The Commonwealth of Massachusetts

TACKEY CHAN 
State Representative ~ 2nd Norfolk District,

State House, Room 42, Boston MA 02133
Tel. 617-722-2014 

Tackey.Chan@mahouse.gov

The Bag Lady and More
Purses, Totes, Kids Bags
Character Pillows, Pillow Cases           Marge Colton
Fleece Blankets & Pillows
Children’s Cloth Books
Flannel Blankets

         mcolton1@verizon.net

Seaside Cafe
1193 Sea Street 

We all know it’s good to get out 
and socialize, especially for seniors. 
We encourage everyone to discover 
(or re-discover!) the Houghs Neck 
Community Center! We are a vital 
resource in your own backyard. 

Stop by Mondays and Wednesdays, 
beginning at 11 am, enjoy a 
homemade hot lunch, coffee, pastry 
and play Scrabble or Bingo. 

Bring a friend or your favorite 
family member! 

Food Pantry offers a FREE 
bag of food. On the 2nd & 4th 
Wednesdays every month, We 
look forward to seeing you! 
617-376-1385

You’re looking here,
 so are 2000 other families 

Advertise in the Houghs Neck Bulletin 
and the online copies 

hnccbulletin@yahoo.com 
or call: 617-479-4107

An Ad This Size Is Only $20.O0 Per Month  
no minimun  place one ad or as many as you want

J.F.AU TO CA R E,  IN C.
895 SE A ST R E E T

QU I N C Y MA 02169
617-328-7102

OVER 25 YEARS OF SERVICE  
IN HOUGHS NECK

FOREIGN AND DOMESTIC  
CARS AND LIGHT TRUCKS

~ BRAKES ~ EXHAUST ~ TUNE-UPS ~MASS INSPECTIONS ~ 
~ OIL AND TRANSMISSION FLUID CHANGES ~ STEERING AND SUSPENTION ~
~ COOLANT SYSTEM FLUSHES ~ EMISSIONS REPAIRS ~ A.C. REPAIRS ~

MON ~ FRI 8:00 - 5:00     
FREE SHUTTLE WITHIN HOUGHS NECK * GERMANTOWN * ADAMS SHORE * MERRYMOUNT

JOHN FEIST - MANAGER / ASE CERTIFIED MECHANIC

$ 5.00  OFF 
OIL CHANGE 

 LUBE & FILTER
J.F. AUTO CARE

COUPON # 010115

Dear Houghs Neck Residents
The Legislative schedule has 

been back in full swing since Labor 
Day.  Each day, there can be as many 
as six public hearings.  The Joint 
Committee on Consumer Protection 
and Professional Licensure is having 
about one hearing a week until mid-
October.  Thus far we have heard 
public testimony on subjects such as 
Internet Lottery, the restructuring of 
alcohol shipping and distribution, and 
the security of intellectual property 
while allowing third party repair 
groups to access repair information.  
In addition to verbal testimony 
presented at hearings, my office 
also receives hundreds of emails in 
support and opposition to bills in the 
committee.  Given the sheer volume 
of emails, I ask that if you have an 
urgent constituent issue, please call 
my office at 617-722-2014.  Calling 
my office will provide you a more 
timely response. 

One of the major issues that 
the Joint Committee on Consumer 
Protection and Professional Licensure 
is looking into, which could impact 
you, is the Equifax data breach.  
By some estimates, this is the third 
largest hack on a corporation with 
143 million pieces of information 
stolen.  Hackers regularly attack 
government and corporate agencies 
to acquire individuals’ information; 
this enables them to steal directly 
from financial institutions or establish 
fictitious identities to create new 
lines of credit.  Under Federal Law, 
financial institutions cannot pass 
along the cost of this crime to victims 
and they suffer tens to hundreds of 
millions of dollars in losses.  Hackers 

will most likely utilize the stolen 
information immediately before 
financial institutions have the chance 
to implement countermeasures.  
Victims’ credit scores are negatively 
impacted and will have to work 
with credit reporting agencies 
to correct incorrect information.  
Under both Federal and State Law, 
all consumers are entitled to two 
free credit reports from each of 
the three credit reporting agencies: 
Equifax, Experian and Transunion.  
If a consumer files a police report 
and provides a copy to the credit 
reporting company, the customer is 
entitled to an additional free credit 
report from each company, totaling 
9 free credit reports in the course of 
one year.  In addition, victims are 
entitled to sign up for one free credit 
monitoring service from the credit 
reporting companies.  Even if you 
are not a victim of this crime, it is a 
good practice to regularly check your 
credit cards, your credit report and 
rating, and implement fraud alerts 
if you believe your information was 
compromised.  You can ask each of 
the credit reporting agencies to free 
or unfreeze your credit for $5.00 in 
each instance for each company.  This 
will prevent anyone from accessing 
your credit report information; 
however, while your credit is frozen 
you will be unable to open a new line 
of credit.  Unfreezing your credit 
does not happen immediately, so 
consumers should plan ahead if they 
wish to open a new line of credit.  
Freezing your credit also does not 
prevent payment or nonpayment of 
loans or credit cards from affecting 
your credit score.  Your credit score 

will continue to be affected as a result 
of your payment actions whether or 
not your credit is frozen.  For more 
information on what to do, please 
visit: https://www.consumer.ftc.gov/
blog/2017/09/equifax-data-breach-
what-do. The Committee is currently 
researching additional options on 
what measures the State can adopt 
to provide greater protections or 
remedies to consumers as a result 
of the breach, while monitoring 
Congress’s  and the Federal Trade 
Commission’s investigations.

I filed House Bill 3361 this 
legislative session which would 
require the state to include Asian-
Americans as part of their studies, 
research reports and routine data 
collection.  In addition, the legislation 
would require at least the five largest 
ethnicities to be recognized.  As I 
work on public policy issues relating 
to everything from senior citizens to 
health care, I have discovered that 
Asian-Americans are not part of 
many studies and are instead listed as 
“other”.  In addition, when it comes to 
targeting services to an Asian ethnic 
group in need, the aggregation of all 
Asian ethnic groups into one category 
makes it impossible to identify who 
is in fact in need.  As a result, there is 
a misconception that there is an Asian 
language or Asian Culture.  This is 
not true.  There are 48 different ethnic 
groups, over a hundred languages, 
dozens of practiced religions, large 
variations in physical appearance, 
no common base for verbal language 
and thousands of years of their own 
distinct culture and history.  Based 
on what little data is available, 
we know that all Asian ethnic 
groups do not fit the concept of the 
“model minority”.  In fact, once we 
disaggregate the data, it becomes 
more visible that some Asian ethnic 
groups have low median incomes, 

higher risk of diabetes, higher heart 
attack rates, lower high school 
graduation rates, and lower health 
insurance access than other ethnic 
groups.  In the process of working 
on this issue, the Asian Caucus and 
the Black and Latino Caucus have 
discussed working together to ensure 
that all ethnic groups are properly 
represented in the State’s reports and 
studies. 

Hurricanes Harvey and Irma 
have serious impacts on our energy 
supply.  The Gulf Coast accounts 
for over 50% of the United States 
refinery capacity.  The United States 
receives 18% of its oil and 5% of its 
natural gas from the Gulf of Mexico.  
The east coast of the United States 
receives 50% of its gasoline from 
these refineries.  About 25% of all 
Midwest oil is refined at this location.  
During major storm events, oil, 
natural gas and refinery production 
are secured, shutdown or production 
is reduced.  Employees are evacuated 
out of the Gulf of Mexico.  If there 
is damage, it must be assessed and 
repaired to ensure no danger to 
the public.  Even after repairs are 
complete and machinery tested, 
it can take days to weeks to bring 
everything back to full production.  
Having two or more hurricanes 
hitting consecutively, delays even 
further the ability to bring the entire 
system back to full operation.  As a 
result of market supply and demand, 
we have all seen an increase in the 
price of gasoline, which will most 
likely readjust once we reach the end 
of hurricane season.  

I wish you all a happy and safe 
Halloween!                          Tackey
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H o u s e   C l e a n i n g  
by H.N. homeowner
free estimates - limited openings  

20+ years experience
 

Joe Keenan    617-773-1084 

 

Also doing: painting,  
window cleaning,  
assembly, elect.  

& other jobs

Troop 6 News

7

E  &  T  C e r am i c s
Adult Ceramic Classes ~ Year Round

Make it Yourself ~ Make it for Yourself ~ Give it as a Gift.
Sign up now for fall classes. Get ready for 

Christmas. Classes Mon & Wed. night 7-9 pm. 
Tues. & Thurs. day 10-12

Inquire about Children’s Parties 
AVON PRODUCTS - Avon Representitive for over 40 years

367 Billings Road ~ Wollaston MA
617-479-4107

etceramicshop.com ~ etimcoe@yahoo.com
Hours Mon ~ Fri 9-2 ~ Mon & Wed Evenings 7-9

Quincy Checker Cab
Quincy’s Newest Cab Company
“Now You Have A Choice”

617-955-1167
Any Ride From Quincy To Logan $35.00 Plus Toll

“Call Ahead Service For Any Pick-up ~ No Matter How Small”

We strive to pick-up customers in 12 minutes or less!
Mention; Houghs Neck Bulletin ~ Save $1.00 off your fare

OPEN

24 

HOURS

365DAY AYEAR

Julie berberan
realtor®

CELL 617-283-2994 
julieberberan@aol.com

My Dear Houghs Neck Neighbors,
     Please contact me and allow me  
to assist you if you would like to 
buy or sell a Houghs Neck home. 
Thank you, Juile Berberan

617-283-2994

City of Quincy
OFFICE OF THE CITY COUNCIL

MARGARET E. LAFOREST
Ward One Councilor  

1305 Hancock St.... Quincy, MA 02169
617-376-1351 (office)  ~ 617-471-1806 (home)     www.MargaretLaforest.com

The City of Quincy is converting our 
street lights to LED and I have heard 
many compliments in Houghs Neck 
of how better the light is. The LED 
lights have a life span of 20 years, as 
compared to six years for the sodium 
vapor lights, which means fewer 
outages and shorter repair times when 
malfunctions occur. The city’s street 
lights use 3.8 megawatts of electricity 
annually. The conversion is expected 
to reduce the figure to 1.6 megawatts. 
That reduction equates to a 1,000-ton 
cut in carbon dioxide emissions. The 
city’s total electricity use would drop by 
10 percent. The project, which includes 
conversion of the city’s traffic signals, is 
expected to be completed by the end of 
the year. Based on the anticipated cost 
savings, the project should pay for itself 
in about six years. 

National Grid has been doing a lot 
of gas main work in Houghs Neck. 
Work has stalled temporarily along 
Sea Street as the next section of gas 
main encroaches the MWRA high 
level sewer and additional permitting is 
required. National Grid anticipates the 
project starting back up near the Fire 
Station in the next couple of weeks and 
will head up Sea Street towards Most 
Blessed Sacrament Church. A few have 
mentioned a gas odor at the church’s 
intersection and there’s a big dip where 
past infrastructure work was done. 
National Grid has assured me that this 
repair is included in their scope of work. 
Residents in the project area will get 
information at their door from National 
Grid as to what to expect with the project 
and appointments will be scheduled for 
individual service connections. 

The City also has water main work 
scheduled for Sea Street this fall. As 
much of Houghs Neck’s infrastructure 
is antiquated the pipes are undersized 
for the volume of homes in our area. 
The City is upgrading to a 12” main on 
Sea Street from Winthrop to Ratchford 
which continues the upgrade previously 
done in 2011 on Sea Street from the 
Willows to Winthrop. Infrastructure 
work has been completed on Winthrop 

Street from Sea to Babcock and that is 
slated for paving this fall. 

Over the summer, in particular, I 
received a high volume of complaints 
about trash and recycle pick ups. 
Residents are used to having their trash 
picked up during the day and many were 
reporting trash not being picked up until 
after 7pm and a lot of complaints about 
the personnel dumping recycles in with 
the trash. DPW sent a team out in the 
field to identify the issues and has met 
with Sunrise Scavenger relative to the 
problems observed and we have since 
seen an improvement in service. We do 
ask if you have missed pick ups, please 
complete an online request or call 617-
376-7556.  If you witness the combo of 
trash and recycle, please call DPW at 
617-376-1953 so that can continue to 
resolve these issues. Experts say that 
we could recycle 50% of our trash and 
more which would amount to $1 million 
savings every year. The DPW rear yard 
is open year-round, weather permitting, 
Monday through Friday from 7:30 am 
to 3 pm and on Saturdays, through 
December 9 from 7:30 am to 2:30 pm to 
accept recycling, yardwaste, electronics, 
appliances (no refrigerators), scrap 
metal, books, CDs, DVDs, video tapes.
Household Hazardous Waste Day is 
Saturday, October 7th at the DPW rear 
yard, 55 Sea Street, from 7:30 am to 11 
am. Visit QuincyMa.gov for a list of 
items accepted. 

The city pulled the floats at the Houghs 
Neck Maritime Center when the effects 
of Hurricane Jose came through. They 
have been put back for those extending 
boating season and they intend to keep 
them in until early November. 

Election Day is Tuesday, November 
7th and polls are open from 7am -  
8pm. 

I hope to see more voters at the polls 
and if unable to be there on the 7th, you 
can vote in advance by stopping in to the 
City Clerk’s Office at City Hall during 
regular business hours. As always, I 
welcome you to contact me with your 
concerns.      With gratitude, Margaret

Well, we are off to an exciting start 
for the year!  We currently have over 
30 scouts signed up in the Troop – 
we bare fit in the church hall these 
days!
Our first activity of the year was 
Indoor Skydiving in Nashua, NH.  
There were 22 scouts and 2 brave 
parents that took to the air in a huge 
wind tunnel and learned how to fly!!!  
It was an awesome thrill and everyone 
wants to do it again as soon as we 
can.  We were also lucky enough 
to tour a machine builder that was 
nearby and learn how equipment that 
makes ‘stuff’ is designed and built.  
It was an interesting way to a few 
hours and the scouts learned quite a 
bit about engineering as well.
That same weekend, we also 
conducted a leadership overnight for 
the older scouts.  We went through 
3 training session, some interesting 
real life scenarios, and finished it off 
with a great movie about Servant 
Leadership.  The next morning, the 
scouts spent some more time using 
their skills to develop their plan 
for how to run the Troop and the 
meetings.  It was a great weekend on 
all fronts, and as Scoutmaster, I am 
very proud of the efforts the Scouts 
are putting into lead the Troop!
Currently, we are busy working 

on advancement, basic skill, and 
planning our next outings.  We 
also have our big Punkin Chunkin 
event coming up on November 4th 
at Pageant Field from 10-2PM.  
Bring your left-over pumpkins from 
Halloween and shoot them into the air 
with our trebuchet or sling shot, and 
watch them splat all over the ground!  
There is also food and games and 
maybe even a new surprise or two 
for this year!  Put the date on your 
calendar!
Troop 6 does a fantastic job of keeping 
our program affordable for all scouts, 
and our bottle and can drives are one 
of our biggest fundraisers.  Our next 
bottle drive is October 14th from 
9-12 in Labrecque Field parking lot.  
Our bottle drives will continue to 
be on the second Saturday of every 
month, weather permitting.  Please 
consider donating your soda and 
beer bottles and cans to us rather than 
tossing them in your recycling.  As 
our Troop grows, the money we earn 
is being spread thinner and thinner 
and we really want to continue to run 
a program where all the activities 
can be paid for through the boys 
fundraising efforts.  Please feel free 
to call if you need a pick up! 
Yours in Scouting,
Rob Gordon, Troop 6 Scoutmaster, 
617-543-1797
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Houghs Neck Merchandise Order Form
Wood Buildings																					                    Houghs Neck Sites Design

Atherton Hough School						      $15.00		 _____			   Journal																               $  8.00		 _____

Harvey’s Wharf										          $15.00		 _____			   Note Caddy/Pad & Pencil						     $  7.00		 _____

Houghs Neck Cong. Church				   $15.00		 _____			   Magnet															               $  3.00		 _____

Houghs Neck Fire Station					     $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck Quilt									         $49.95		 _____

Great Hill School										         $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck Can Koosie’s					    $  3.00		 _____

Great Hill Towers									         $15.00		 _____			   Houghs Neck History Book					    $10.00		 _____

Most Blessed Sacrament Church			  $15.00		 _____	 		  Bumper Stickers

Quincy Yacht Club									        $15.00		 _____			   Large “I  Houghs Neck”						     $  1.00		 _____

Louis Cafe													             $15.00		 _____			   Small “I  HN”											          $  2.00		 _____

Pillow and Tote Bags																                		  Friend of A NECKA 								        $  2.00    _____

NECKA Baseball Hat							       $10.00   ______			  Oval “Flounder HN” 								        $  2.00		 _____
Most Blessed Sacrament Pillow			   $19.95		 _____			   NECKA  										           				    $  2.00		 _____

Most Blessed Sacrament Tote				    $19.95		 _____			   Flounder Note Cards 								        $  5.00		 _____ 

Houghs Neck Cong. Church Tote		  $19.95		 _____			   Old Time Note Cards  							       $  5.00		 _____

Shipping for orders beyond Houghs Neck add $3.00 per item except for stickers add $1.00  		  $	________

Donation’s: 	 Playground Fund		  $________	 Rainbow Fund		 $________	 Holiday Fund		  $	________

Donation to the Scholarship fund: In memory of:____________________________________$_________

Membership Year Sept 1, 2017 ~ August 31, 2018

HNCC Membership Per Family	$  5.00		 _____			   Beyond Houghs Neck Per Address	$ 10.00	 _____	

Name:___________________________________			   HNCC Membership Per Family		  $  5.00		 _____

Address:_______________________________________________			  Check total  $ _______________

City: __________________ ST:_______ Zip: ________  Email: _________________________________

Gift Membership for; _______________________________________________________ $ 5.00 ______		

Make Checks Payable to: Houghs Neck Community Council, Inc.
Mail to: Helen Kelly 16 Madeleine St Quincy MA 02169

Small Sticker ~ 2.00

Oval HN  
Sticker ~ $2.00

Large Bumper Sticker ~ $1.00NECKA Sticker ~ 2.00

Houghs Neck Merchandise

Great Hill School
8” X 3”

Atherton Hough School
7” X 3-1/2”

Quiucy Yacht Club
8” X 3-1/2”

Harvey’s Wharf
6-1/5” X 4”

Houghs Neck Congregational 
Church

7-1/4” X 4-3/4”

Most Blessed Sacrament Church
5-1/4” X 6”

Houghs Neck Fire Station
6” X 4-1/4”

Journal ~ $10.00
7-1/4” X 5-1/2”

Note Caddy/Pad & Pencil $7.00
6-3/4” X 4-1/2”

Magnet ~ $3.00

MBS Church Pillow 
16” X 16”

H N C Church Tote Bag 
16” X 16”

MBS Church Tote Bag
16” X 16”

Quilt ~ $49.95

HN Can Koosie’s ~ $3.00

Pillows & Totes $19.95

Great Hill Towers
8” X 3”

HN History Book ~ $10.00
Benefits the Scholarship fund

Wood Buildings 15.00

Show your HN Pride

FRIEND OF A NECKA ~ 2.00

Louis Cafe

NECKA Baseball Hat		
					     $10.00

Ruth Adams
Carol Allen
Roberta Allison
Sandy Alty
Jason & Martura Amato
Daniel & Jessica Amato
Zoe Antonopoulos
Ellen Ariel
Jim & Betty Baldwin
Coleen & John Ballerino
Bambrick Family
Ed & Clare Barrett
Pat Bennett
Julie Berberan
Robert Bianchi
Bleiler Family
Bob & Janice Blodgett
Connie Boudreau
Kevin & Susan Boudreau
Barbara Boussy
Donna & John Brennion
Bob & Clemmie Brill
Stephen Bryant
Judy & Ken Burke
Aimee Burke
Tom & Bridie Byrne
Betty Bythrow
Beth & Paul Bythrow
Matthew & Meghan Caldwell
Jerry & Andree Caldwell
Catherine Caldwell
Scott & Julie Campbell
Tish Canavan
Frederick Caramanica
Gay Carbonneau
Cheryl Carlson
Emily Cavanaugh
Dawley Chadbourne
Casey Chamberlain
T. Michael Chandler
Martha Chase
Eileen Chase
Chaudhary Family
Conklin Family
Stephen & Deborah Conley
Jerry & Wendy Connors
Bill & Chris Connors
Jeff & Marcia Craig
Brendan & Cindy Craig
Shawn & Kim Craig
Bob & Pam Craig
Ken & Marylou Crispo
James & Nancy Cross
Damiano Family
Veva Darrow
Vic & Gayle Davidson
DJ & Marie Davis
Dan & Annie Davis
Erik & Megan Davis
Dave & Kathy DiBona
Amy DiBona
Maura Doherty & Stephen Delano
Paul & Joyce Donald
Hank & Joanne Dondero
Chuck & Lisa Connelly
Lynn & Bob Doyle
Connie & Gail Driscoll
John & Babe Duffy
Margaret Dunn
Bryan & Rachel Dunn
Therese Dunn & Patricia Kussman
Angela Durkin
Fiona Durkin
Marie & Kevin Ferent
James & Maureen Ferguson

Robert & Jeanne Flaherty
PJ & Julie Foley
Arthur & Mary Forrester
Joe & Barbara Frenette
Mary Ann Frisoli King
Janet Gardiner
Gloria George & Family
Rich & El Gibbons
Michael & Elaine Gibbons
Gilliatt Family
Joan & Arthur Giordani
Jim & Michelle Goldrick
Ronald & Elizabeth Goodman
Marty & Paula Gordon
Rob & Jaime Gordon
Jay Gould
Janet Gray
Evie & Al Gustafson
Bob & Judy Hall
Carol & Cliff Hallett
Patricia Halvorson
Gabe & Jake Hanly
Bob & Marybeth Hardiman
Healy Family
Gus & Rosie Hegg
Ryan & Amy Herlihy
Nancy & Steve Holler
Maurice & Mary Houlihan
John Iredale
Gail & Daniel Jacobs
Mary Johnson
Carol Johnston
Robert & Lucille Jordan
Timothy & Diana Kaes
Christine Keating
Ginny & Ray Keefe
Beverly Kelley
Kelley & MacInnes Family
Helen Kelly
Bernadette Kelly
Kim & Joe Keniley
Cathy & Bill Kennedy
Agnes Kenney
Daniel & Karen Kenney
John King
Melissa Kipp
Mary Ann Kohut
Janice & Fred Kussman
Mary Larson
Dan Lee & Jane Maffie-Lee
John & Lisa Leuchte
Janet Lewis
Cynthia Lewis
John & Philomena Lewis
James & Jenny Liebelt
Lindsey Family
Janet Little & Kevin Dye
Barbara & Tom Logan
Stephanie Lussier
Alda & Joe Lyons
Jim & Gayle Mackay
Rich & Denise Mackey
John & Ellen Manning
Rita Marsden
Doris & Donald (Skip) Marshall
Ashley Martin
Elaine Martin
Paul & Linda McAteer
Mary & Howard McCann
Frank & Sandra McCauley
Patt & John McCone
Jack & Donna McCourt
Richard McDermott
Barbara McDonald
Richard McDonough

Claire McDonough
Owen & Jane McElhinney
Tom & Kathy McIntyre
Betty McLean
Francis McPartlin
Jeanine Meehan
Arthur & Leona Mellyn
Cynthia Meloski
Jack & Eileen Menz
Jean Miller
Richard & Nancy Miller
Hank & Edie Miller
Kathleen Mitchell Gill
Anthony & Helen Mina
Jacqueline Mina
Joan Morgan
Ton & Judith Morris
Lisa Mulkern
John & Susan Mullen
Lois Murphy
Joe Murphy
George & Carol Murphy
Denise & Jerry Murphy
Charles & Sally Murphy
Steve & Ginny Nemeskal
Jack & Peggy Nigro
Jonathan Noel & Kristal Enter
Mr. & Mrs. George Norris
Vincent & Rita Norton
Paul O’Brien & David Nielson
Mary & Patrick O’Donnell
Jeff, Laura & Lori O’Rourke
Sarah Onofri
Sarah Paez
Jessica Parlon
Chuck & Deb Parrish
Russell & Donna Patten
Pavidis Family
Fay Picarski
Nancy Piesco & Bob Putnam
Danielle Pillion & Mark Sahatjian
Mark & Priscilla Poli
Ed & Pat Powers
Arlene Powers
Bob & Bobbi Preble
Jim & Mary Provenzano
Jim & Ann Quigley
Sarvana Ramachandran
Janice & Armindo Ramos
Eileen Reid
Jim & Anne Marie Reilly
Paula & Joe Renzi
Richard Reynolds
Jeanne & Jayne Reynolds
Rob & Sue Rheault
William & Claire Richardson
Laura & Deven Riley
Bill & Margaret Rimovitz
Joe & Christine Rimovitz
Tomas & Donna Rivera
Pat & Fran Rizza
Keith & Kathleen Robinson
Waren Ruska

Sherry Ryan & Family
Karen & Frank Rydwansky
Lynn Salmonsen
Meg & Brian Sandberg
Jimmy & Danielle Schrage
Karl Sharicz
Warren Sines
Michael & Jane Smeglin
Maurice & Kerrianne Smiddy
Betty Snaith
Donna Solchenberger
Tom & Maryellen Steen
Stirling Family
Don & Cynthia Stroup
Robert & Claudia Szabo
Claire & Jarod Thompson
Eileen & Tom Timcoe
Toler Family
Sheila Tordoff
Trahan Family
John Urbanus
Revs. Steve & Jean Vandergrift
Sheila Varnerin
Glenn & Joyce Vraibel
Wahlberg Family
Kathy & Dave Wahlstrom
Laurel Wainwright
Jack & Ellen Walsh
Ted & Carole Walsh
Ted & Lisa Walsh
Patricia Ward
Kelley & Bernie Whall
Florence Whitney
Patricia Williams
Elizabeth Wilson
Barbara Wilson
Carol Lee Wilson
Sheila Wojdakowski & Arthur Webb
Richard & Betty Wood
Maryalice & Francis Yafrate
Joe & Jodie Zagami

Beyond the Willows	
Bob Allen
Dick & Ann Beaumont
Jon & Sara Belmont
Pat Beston
Carol & Bob Blowers
Pete Brennan
Pauline Dunn Burke
Fred & Pat Caldwell
Maura Cladwell-Mullowney
Howie & Donna Chadbourne
Tackey Chan
Ed Chiasson
Gail & Bill Cobb
John & Lisa Connolly
Mike  & Cyndy Cotter
Debbie & Jason Currie
William & Sheena Curley
William & Sheena Curley
Ronna Davis
Lisa & Domenic DeAngelo

2017-18 Membership Noel DiBona
Dave & Terri DiBona
Robert Doanld
Joe “Tex” Fasci
Debbie Favorito
Ed Ferguson
Jack & Maria Fleming
George Gabriel
Barbara Giachetti
Maureen & Joe Gibbons
Bill & Ellen Goodchild
John Hacunda
Joseph Haletky
Shirley Harrington
Ann Henshaw
Robert Kamb
Jack Keeley
Dick & Janet Kelley
Pierette Kelly
Bob & Cheryl Kenney
Paul Kodad
Tracy & Jamie Leone
Larry Levasseur
Roberta Lewis
Lee & Karan Little
Nancy Little
Mabel London
Jay & Jenn Mackay
Joanne Malley
Marjorie McAllister
Richard & Phyllis McCann
Stephen & Maureen McCann-Marden
Ann McCarron
Richard McDermott
Carole McDonough
Douglas Menz
Helen  & Toni Mina
Beck & Mike Murphy
Paul & Lorraine Murphy
Alan Olson
Peggy O’Neill
Mary Pace
Bill Patten
Shirley Pearson
Lois Peterson Pothier
Jack Powers
Rick & Lauren Praetsch
Rick & Pam Praetsch
Val Robertson
Carole Sartori
David & Tamara Schofield
Paul & Terri Schofield
Margie & Janet Short
Diane & Dennis Sitkowski
Donna & Joe St. Germain
James Timilty
Al Trotman
Ted Turowski
Don Uvanitte
Chester Walsh
MaryAnn Whitney
Joan & James Witham
Lois Zulauf

Troop 6 Boy Scouts Visiting Indoor Skydiving in Nashua, NH


